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OFFI CIAL   ANNOUNCEMENTS

Belocation  of  College  Proper±±±
The  removal  of  College  property  from  its  assigned  location  should
be  documented   in  writing.      Permanent  or   long  term  equipment
relocation  to   another  department   should  be   accompanied  by  a
completed   Equipment   Relocation   form.      Short   term  property
relocation   should  be  documented  in  memorandum  format  with  the
department  chairman's  signature.     Removal  of  equipment  to  an  off-
campus  location  should  be  documented  by  either  a  memorandum  or  by
completing   the   appropriate   FAACS   form.      Financial   and
Administrative   Services  Bulletin  Number:     16-I,   entitled  Loose

provides   furtherFqu.ipmept   and_ FAACS   Operating   Guidelines--,instructiods  and  sample  forms  on -the  manaa==riait -a-na-i;I5ca-t-i-oi--;i
equipment .

*****
--  Of fice  of  VPF

|±tention  College  Commun_i±][

Please  continue  to  use  all  forms  of  College  stationery/business
cards   currently   acceptable   until   further   notice.     It   is
anticipated   that   the   College  will  begin  using  a  new  form  of
stationery,   eta.   in   1989.     Quantities   should  be   limited  when
placing  additional  orders  in  anticipation  of  the  change.
Also,   as   a   reminder,   on  September   24   the  College's   three  digit

:=:ft±hxreese(d¥itanpdre#±'(ife}uS::gs8££gsan¥c)enwt±rLe]x.berep]acedbY
--  Office  of  VPIA

NEWS   AND   GENERAL INFORATION

Ha_tional  Faculty  Exchange  Deadline_

The  deadline  to  apply  for  participation  in  the  National  Faculty
Exchange    Program   for    1989-90    is   November    7,    1988.       The
application  should  be  initiated  about  two  weeks  prior  to  the
deadline  in  order  to  secure  the  necessary  sign-offs.     A  Review  of

inform  the===.P±P9:_. _9PP_9__r_I.ufn_i.tieF   fgr..the  .ctrreft   year   willprospective  participant  of  the  kinds  of  opportunities  available
in   1989-90.      Faculty  may  wish  to  drop  by  to  receive  a  copy,   or
call  me  at  7392  and  I  will  send  you  one.     There  is  also  a  list  of
preliminary  applicants  available  for  your  perusal.     This  shows
where  some  of  the  best  possibilities  lie.

Interested  staff  persons  may  contact  the  Director  of  Personnel.
There  is  no  deadline  for  staff  "exchanges."    More  often  than  not,
these  are  one-way  and  as  short  as  two  weeks  in  duration.

Christo her  New Ort  Colle

--  Dennis  R.   Ridley
Asst.   to  VPAA

*****

e  9th  Annual  Fall  Pest

This   year's   fest  will  be  held  on  Saturday,   September   24th  from
10:00  am  to  4:00  pin.     Among  the  many  scheduled  activities  will  be
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an  arts  and  craf ts  show  under  the  direction  of  the  Peninsula  Arts
and   Crafts   Exchange.     A  reduced  rate  of   Slo  per  table   is  being
offered  to  all   CNC  faculty,   staff ,   and  students.     If  you  are
interested  in  reserving  a  booth  for__exh±Pi_ting  your  works,   then
please  contad-r:-     Chaflotte-bela-fiuey,   at  826-9638.

--  Mary  Beth  Merica,
Promotions  Co-

ordinator,  Fall
Pest

*****
Fa_culty  Exchange  Opportun__iL¥

There  is  a  strong  possibility  of  a  faculty  exchange  opportunity
with   Virginia   Commonwealth   University   for   the   coming  year,
through  the  National  Faculty  Exchange.

A   professor   of   Social   Work   at   V.C.U.   has   iridicated   strong
interest   in  coming  here  during  1989-90.     On  our  side,   Dean  Durel
states   we   will   need   assistance   here   in   Social   Work  while
Professor  Stuckey  is  on  educational  leave.

The  catch   is   this:     we  will  probably  need  to   send  someone  to
V.C.U.   next  year,   since   normally  an   "exchange"   must  be   two-way.
Anyone  interested  in  an  exchange  at  V.C.U.   should  contact  either
Dean  Durel   or   Dennis  Ridley  very  soon.      (The  outgoing  exchange
faculty  probably  would  not  need  to  be  f ron  the  same  discipline  as
the  incoming  participant. )

Here  is  a  unique  chance  to  participate  in  an  exchange  and  still
be  able  to  come  home  on  weekends!

--  Dennis  R.   Ridley
Asst.   to  VPAA

*****
Teleconference:     Assessment  to  Im rove  Student  Learnin

There  will  be   a  video  teleconference  on  the  subject  of  student
assessment   on   October   7,    1988   from   i:45   -4:30   p.in.    in   the
Anderson  Auditorium.      The   following  description  is   given   in  the
announcement:      ''Assessment   in   an   'across   the   campus'   activity.
Through  the  use  of  panel  presentations  and  interactivity  with
academic   viewers   from  coast  to  coast,   discussion  will   focus  on
possible  directions  and  strategies  for  collaborative  assessment
efforts."     The  presentation  is  jointly  sponsored  by  the  National
Association  of   Student   Personnel   Administrators,   the  American
College   Personnel  Association,   and   the   American  Association   .for
Higher   Education.      Panelists   include   K.   Patricia   Cross,   Gary  R.
Hansom,   Pat   Hutchings,   Theodore   Marchese,   Charles   Schroeder   and
Jacqueline  Woods.

--  Dennis  R.   Ridley
Assistant   to  VPAA

*****
y±±ginia  Peninsula  Chamber  of  Commerce  Rajnl
The   Virginia   Peninsula   Chamber   of   Commerce   is   sponsoring   a
raffle.     The  raffle   items   include  a  third  prize  of  a  $250.00
Savings   Account,   a  second  prize  of  a   $500.00   Savings  Account  and
a   GRAND   PRIZE   of   a   1988   Ford  Bronco   11   4x4.      Raffle   tickets   are
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$10.00   each   and  may  be   purchased  on  Friday,   September   23   from
9:00   a.in.   until   7:30   p.in.   and   Saturday,   September   24   from   9:00
a.in.   until   5:30   p.in.   in   front   of   the   Campus   Center.      The   1988
Ford  Bronco  11  4x4  will  also  be  on  display  at  these  times.

--  Barbara  Copley
Of f ice  of  the

President
*****

Automobile  Accidents

I  would  like  to  extend  a  sincere  thanks  for  your  superior  driving
records  this  past  fiscal  year.     The  state  cars  assigned  to  CNC
were  driven  a   total  of   L8,445  miles  with  only  two  very.  minor
accidents.     I  hope  we  are  able  to  continue  this  excellent  record
during  the  current  year.     Please  remember  that  it  is  to  your
advantage  and  to  CNC  for  each  of  you  to  utilize  a  state  car  as
often  as  possible  when  traveling  on  official  btlsiness.     Please
call  ext.   7035  to  reserve  a  car.

--  Of f ice  of  VPF
*****

Fall  Book  Orders
_                __                                  _        _           _                    _____

Departmental  allocations  for  the  purchase  of  library  materials
have   been   approved   by   the   Library   Advisory   Committee   and
communicated   to  department   chairs.      Contact  your   department
chairman  for  details.

Deadline  for  fall  book  orders  is  October  15.
--  Jennilou  Grotevant

Assistant  Library
Director

*****
Dean's  Colloquia  Presentation

The  Dean  William  Parks  Memorial  Colloquia  Committee  is  pleased  to
announce  its  first  program  of  the  year.     On  Monday, October  3 at
noon   in   the   Campus   Center  Theatre,   Arthur  Macy  Cox,   a  Senior
Fellow  at  the  Brookings  Institute,  will  present  a  talk  entitled''The   U.S.    and   U.S.S.R.:      The   Requirements   for   Stable   Co-
existence . "

Cox,   recently  returned  from  six  months  in  the  Soviet  Union,   is
the  author  of  four  books:     The  D
National  Securit

namics  of  Detente TheM ths  of
Prospects  for  Peacekeeping,   and  the  recently

released  Russian  Roulette:     The  Sribierpower  Game.

As  we  have  done   in  the  past  years,   our  speaker's  talk  will  be
followed  by  a   luncheon  in  his  honor   in  the  Campus  Center  Board
Room.      Mr.   Cox  will  hold  a  question  and  answer  open  seminar  at
2:00   in  the  Campus  Center  Board  Room.

Given  the  credentials  of  our  guest  and  the  importance  of  his
topic,  we  would  appreciate  the  faculty  making  a  maximum  effort  to
encourage   their   students   to  attend  and  being  in  attendance
themselves .
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If  you  would   like  to  join  the  committee  in  honoring  Mr.   Cox  at
the   luncheon,   please  forward  $5  to  me  by  Thursday,   September  29,
at  the  latest.

*
Christopher's  Cafeteria  Menu  -

E9± ife
Monday

Ham  &  Broccoli  Quich€
Chicken  Cacciatori
Fiesta  Beef  Medley

Tuesday
Taco  Salad
Pork  Fried  Rice
Roast  beef  w/Gravy

Wednesday
Country  Fried  Steak
Lasagna
Fried  Chicken

Thursday
Stuf f ed  Cabbage
Hawaiian  Chicken
Supper  Nachos  I

EE#yaki  pork  Kabobs
Shrimp  Fried  Rice
BBQ  Chicken

--  George  Webb,   Phys.ics
Department

Chairman,   Dean's  Col-
loquia  Committee

****
September  19  -  September  23

Grill
Potato  Bar
Pizza

Egg  RO||s

Potato  Bar
Burritos

Corn  Dogs

Potato  Bar
Shrimp  in  the  Basket

--  Ann  M.   Taylor
Cafeteria  Manager

FACULTY STAFF END   STUDENT   NEWS

Dennis   Ridle Assistant   to   the   VPAA,   participated   as   an
Administrative   Exchange  Fellow  at  Ramapo  College   in  New  Jersey
during  this   summer.      (Anyone  on  staff  who  is   interested  in  a
sin,ilar  experience  should  consider  the  National  Faculty  Exchange--see  articles  in  this  issue  of  the  Chronicle.)

Dr.    Sam 0.    Park
*****

representing   the   School   of   Business   and
Economics   of   Christopher   Newport   College,    attended   the
Commonwealth  of  Virginia  Seminar  on  East  Asia:     China,   Japan,   and
Korea.      The   seminar   was   held   August   i-13,1988,   and  was   co-
sponsored  by  The   College  of  William  and  Mary  and  the  Governor's
office.     The  seminar  was  designed  to  build  an  understanding  of
East   Asian   cultures   and   to   disseminate   that   knowledge   to
communities   throughout   the   Commonwealth.      Dr.   Park   was   a
participant in  the  culminating  session  on  ''The  Future  of  Korean
Trade  in  the  United  States."

*****
Dr.   Park  was appointed  by  Dean   Powell   and  Dean  Hunter  as   the
representative   f ron  CNC  to  the  Virginia  Consortium  for  Asian
Studies .


